
 

The Dusty McGuire Japanese Garden   
By Greg Lusk 

We are proud to announce the opening of the Dusty McGuire Japanese Garden.  

The new Garden was revealed on April 24 among many of Dustyôs friends and sup-

porters.   The Japanese Garden design is a love of Dustyôs and a very distinct gar-

den style which will be a magnificent  addition to Amarillo Botanical Gardens.  A 

Japanese garden is a landscape design, focusing on the simple, natural setting de-

signed to inspire reflection and meditation.  The basic elements of the Japanese gar-

den style include water, which represents nature and the renewal of life; and stones, 

which symbolize the duration and ever present forces of nature.  These elements 

anchor the garden to the ground while giving the garden personality.  Plants repre-

sent moving through life while offering beauty.  Other elements often used are lanterns, Torri gates, structures and 

paths.   These elements have been generously included in this new garden.   

Renovation of this garden has been a dream of mine and Dusty was the obvious donor because 

of her great knowledge and love of the Japanese style garden.  Over the years, I have often 

thought of what changes needed to be made to make our Japanese Garden safe, attractive, and 

useful, while mimicking the Japanese style.  Dusty contacted Krause Landscape and their de-

signer, Tommy Davis, Dusty and I went through the garden giving direction and placement of 

the necessary elements.  Tommy did a great job putting all of the elements into place in the 

plans.   

 

The garden sits on a slope, which adds interest through elevation change.  One of the first things 

a guest will notice is the vivid red/orange color of the Torii gates and tea house.  The color is believed to ward off evil 

spirits and sickness.  Visitors enter through Torii gates, representing the passage to a special place.  The pathway, a 

series of decks, makes the garden usable for visitors and events, adding interest and passage.  Stone and water are an 

integral part of this garden, a large koi pond, complete with lotus and water-

lilies is located on the lower level.  The pond is fed by recirculating springs 

arising from the many large boulders sur-rounding it, a Krause Land-

scape specialty.  Visitors can stop and reflect in the shelter of the beautiful 

tea house, overlooking the pond while enjoy-ing the sound of flowing water. 

The garden is blessed by the shade of several large existing trees; hybrid 

elms bald cypress and Golden Rain tree.  Many natural and weeping At-

las cedar and pines beautifully trained in the Hindu-Pan style were added.  

Other specimen trees include a ginkgo, black pine, hawthorn, and Japanese 

weeping cherry.    The rest of the plantings include yew, boxwood, orna-

mental grasses, mugo pine with moneywort and liriope serving as ground-

covers. 

The garden holds a generous display of statuary; lanterns, stone pagodas and geishas selected by Dusty.  A fine stone 

princess and a pair of bronze cranes given by the family of the late Don R. Reid and Ann Crouch, respectively, are 

very special additions to the collections. 

We are very grateful to Dusty for sharing with the community her love of gardening and Japanese gardens.  We are 

honored that she selected the Amarillo Botanical Gardens to house her beautiful Garden.  Dustyôs generosity will in-

sure the people of the panhandle and our visitors have the opportunity to experience this unique garden style for years 

to come. 

Garden Talk  
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Dear ABG Members: 

First, thank you to all who reached out to me 

with condolences at the death of my husband.  

What a wonderful group of volunteers and 

friends.  Your kind words, cards, food, attend-

ance at his service and love have helped me 

through the saddest time of my life.  I will al-

ways cherish your thoughtfulness. 

Where has this year gone?  I looked up and itôs September.  The 

Gardens this year have been beautiful, even without much rain.  

Greg and his team along with our fabulous volunteers have kept 

everything looking amazing.  We have had many visitors from all 

around the world who have enjoyed them.  

Music in the Gardens was great this year.  We had some new bands 

and some familiar groups who came out to entertain and they did 

not disappoint.  Thank you to those who came out for the fun and 

music.   

Our fiscal year has changed from January-December to September - 

August;  so our annual meeting will be September 26 at 4 pm in the 

Gallery.  All members are welcome to attend to hear the latest on the 

Gardens and wrap up our last year.   

Jelaine Workman, Executive Director 
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2018 Annual Meeting 
Wednesday, September 26, 2018 

4:00 pm in the Gallery 

Join us to hear about the 2018  
accomplishments at the Gardens  
and Plans for the coming year 

Phone: 806-352-6513 
E-mail: jelaine@abgardens.org 
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Free Little Library at The Amarillo Botanical Gardens 


